[bookmark: _GoBack]The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday November 11, 2019 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy (TM), council president William Stark (WS), council members Stephanie Schmidt (SS), Barb Matal (BM), and Casey Shaw (CS), City Clerk Beverly Stark (BS), and Shelby Waterhouse (SW) as maintenance/water/wastewater operator.

Old Business:
WS moved to approve the Oct. 14, 2019 meeting minutes as read, BM seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. The city’s bank account signature card was updated. SW reported that the liquid chlorine system is installed for water treatment. 
The RO unit at 100 E 3rd needs to be removed from the residence.  BS contacted Culligan of Hays and they noted that the RO unit had been frozen in February 2019 with damage likely to the unit.  They did not remove it at that time.  The more recent resident must have bypassed the unit. The water was shut off for that residence in July 2019.  The homeowner has been sent a letter explaining this but hasn’t replied as of this meeting. Culligan will do annual maintenance in December 2019 and January 2020 and will contact the city at that time to see how to proceed. 
Simplifying meter reading was discussed.  The council agreed regarding this issue. No motion or vote was made.  A letter to be included in the December city bill will explain the new procedure. The council has received no notification at this time regarding the USDA loan application submitted in September.

New Business:
CS will be giving the council a formal resignation for his council position in December 2019. Any council member with suggestions for his replacement is asked to bring their suggestion to the next meeting. The snow blade that is housed at CS’ residence will remain there. 
TM proposed raising the city clerk wages and asked members for suggestions/discussion.  TM will check with the accountant to see if this is feasible.  The council can vote once budget information is obtained. 
 SS asked about debris under the bridge on west 3rd St left from the flood. The owner will remove it soon. 
SW will notify WCE and set up a time to put up Christmas decorations. 
WS moved to approve paying bills, CS seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  
The next meeting will be December 9, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, WS moved to adjourn the meeting, CS seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
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